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RUMBURGH PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING - 6th January 2016
Start 7.30pm

The chairman, Pieter van Dijk, welcomed councillors Charlotte Binder,
Stephen Stannard, Julie Flatt, Paul Spill.

The clerk Stephen Wilson was in attendance.

Apologies were received from councillors Robert Myhill, hospital appointment.
Roger Davis, unwell.

Public Forum — The Clerk advised that Mr Fenner, who was due to speak,
was unable to attend due to family member iliness, and had asked the clerk to
speak on his behalf. Mr Fenner and the village Hall Committee request
permission to hold a village celebration of the Queen's birthday on Saturday
June 11th from approx 4pm to 9pm which will include music, games and
BBQ.

After consideration the council approved this application.

Declarations of interest: None

Minutes of previous meetings of 4th November 2015 and of the 11"
November 2015 planning only, were approved and signed as a true record.

Parish Clerks report on matters arising: The Clerk advised that he had met
with Suffolk Highways representative to identify suitable locations for
proposed speed indicator sign. Discussion concerning the type of sign
allowable by Suffolk Highways identified that we may not be able to install the
type discussed at council meeting of 2nd September 2015.

Costing from Suffolk Highways for installation of poles and sign should be
available by end this month, for discussion at our February meeting.

Finances — balances as follows — C/Acct: £3538.85; BP/Acct: £2297 .43.
Cheques were approved as follows: 100457 "Mark Jolly Pest Control" £60.00
Hellis & Lodge were approved and confirmed as internal auditors for 2016.

Planning: Approval Notice Only - DC/15/4447/FUL "Chilterns" The Street.
Rumburgh. Construction of single story side extension.

Correspondence: None

Matters to be bought to the attention of the council at the next meeting.
See item 5 above

Date & Time of next meeting: February 3rd @ 7.30pm

The meeting closed 19.47

Number: saw0043/16



